
TO
The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City 
Council

FROM
Dr. Reginald Moore, Executive Director 
Baltimore City Recreation & Parks

CC Mayor’s Office of Government Relations 

DATE April 14, 2025

SUBJECT
25—38 City Property – Naming the Playground Located at 
Senator Troy Brailey3 Easterwood Park to be the Margaret L. 
Powell Playground

Position: Favorable 

BILL SYNOPSIS 

This bill proposes the renaming of the playground located at Senator Troy 
Brailey Easterwood Park to the Margaret L. Powell Playground.

SUMMARY OF POSITION 

Margaret L. Powell was a long-time resident of the Matthew Henson 
community and a dedicated advocate for its betterment. She served as the 
longtime secretary of the Matthew Henson Community Association and was 
affectionately known as the neighborhood’s unofficial grandmother. Ms. 
Powell inspired and mentored residents of all ages through her unwavering 
commitment and leadership.

Baltimore City Recreation & Parks is pleased to support this legislation and 
the renaming of the Easterwood Park playground in honor of Margaret L. 
Powell.

If you have any questions, please contact Jenny Morgan at 
jmorgan@baltimorecity.gov

../../../../C:/Users/JMorgan/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/VAJHRB4D/Attachments/Legislative/jmorgan@baltimorecity.gov

		2025-04-16T18:36:53+0000
	Nitro Software, Inc.
	Document has not been modified




